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APPROVAL OF MINUTES – January 23, 2025 Closed Session Meeting Minutes    
 

The vote was recorded, and a roll call was conducted as follows: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
AGENDA REVIEW: 
 

Liz Homan reviewed the agenda which consisted of: 
 

• Second Reading and Public Hearing of Ordinances 25-01, 25-02 and 25-03. 
• Introduction of Ordinances #25-04. 
• Resolution 25-72.   
• Consent Agenda Items 25-73 through 25-84; which included: 

 
 RES 25-73: Approving the display of Ramadan Crescent Lighting outside the Borough 

of Allendale. 
 
 RES 25-74: Approval of The Allendale Chamber of Commerce’s 2025 Allendale 

Festival Day.  
 
 RES 25-75: Resolution approving the 2025 Allendale Holiday Walk. 
 
 RES 25-76: Resolution Waiving The Special Events Permit Fee For Food Vendors 

Participating In The Allendale Fall Festival on September 20, 2025, hosted 
by Chamber of Commerce. 

 
 RES 25-77: Resolution approving agreement between The Town of Ramapo and The 

Borough of Allendale for use of The Town of Ramapo Police Firing Range 
For 2025. 

 
 RES 25-78:  Approval of Budget Transfers. 
 
 RES 25-79: Authorizing Emergency Temporary Budget Appropriations. 
 
 RES 25-80: Approve Change Order Number One Konstruct Engineering-Crestwood 

Park Concession Stand. 
 

 
Motion Second Yes No Abstain Absent 

Councilman Yaccarino       

Councilman O’Toole       

Councilwoman Homan       

Councilwoman Lovisolo       

Councilman Daloisio       

Councilman O’Connell       
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 RES 25-81: Authorizing the Disposal of Turnout Gear. 
 
 RES 25-82: Enter into an agreement with West Bergen Mental Healthcare for the EAS 

Program. 
 
 RES 25-83: Approval of February 13, 2025 List of Bills. 
 
 RES 25-84: Authorization to solicit bids for the Grandstand Parking Lot Resurfacing. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEMS ONLY:  No one from the public came forward. 
 

SECOND READING AND PUBLIC HEARING OF ORDINANCES: 
 

The Municipal Clerk read into the record: 

 

The following ordinance published herewith was first read by title only on January 23, 2025, 

and posted on the bulletin board of the lobby of the municipal building and borough website.   

 
ORDINANCE 25-01:  BOND ORDINANCE TO AUTHORIZE THE MAKING OF VARIOUS PUBLIC 
IMPROVEMENTS IN, BY AND FOR THE BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE, IN THE COUNTY OF 
BERGEN, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, TO APPROPRIATE THE SUM OF $995,000 TO PAY THE 
COST THEREOF, TO MAKE A DOWN PAYMENT OR FULLY FUND AN APPROPRIATION 
FROM THE CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT FUND, TO AUTHORIZE THE ISSUANCE OF BONDS TO 
FINANCE SUCH APPROPRIATION AND TO PROVIDE FOR THE ISSUANCE OF BOND 
ANTICIPATION NOTES IN ANTICIPATION OF THE ISSUANCE OF SUCH BONDS. 

 

No one came forward from the public on Ordinance 25-01. 

 
The vote was recorded, and a roll call was conducted as follows: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
(See Ordinance 25-01 attached and made a part hereof) 

 

  

 
Motion Second Yes No Abstain Absent 

Councilman Yaccarino       

Councilman O’Toole       

Councilwoman Homan       

Councilwoman Lovisolo       

Councilman Daloisio       

Councilman O’Connell       
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The Municipal Clerk read into the record: 
 
The following ordinance published herewith was first read by title only on January 23, 2025, 
and posted on the bulletin board of the lobby of the municipal building and borough website.   
 

ORDINANCE 25-02:  AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND, SUPPLEMENT AND REVISE ARTICLE II, 
SECTION 252-9 OF THE BOROUGH CODE OF CHAPTER 252 OF THE BOROUGH OF 
ALLENDALE ENTITLED “VEHICLES AND TRAFFIC”. 
 

No one came forward from the public on Ordinance 25-02. 
 
The vote was recorded, and a roll call was conducted as follows: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
(See Ordinance 25-02 attached and made a part hereof) 

 

The Municipal Clerk read into the record: 
 
The following ordinance published herewith was first read by title only on January 23, 2025, 
and posted on the bulletin board of the lobby of the municipal building and borough website.   

 
ORDINANCE 25-03:  AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND, SUPPLEMENT AND REVISE THE 
CODE OF THE BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE, VEHICLES AND TRAFFIC, CHAPTER 
252-9(A). 

 
No one came forward from the public on Ordinance 25-03. 
 
The vote was recorded, and a roll call was conducted as follows: 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

(See Ordinance 25-03 attached and made a part hereof) 

 
Motion Second Yes No Abstain Absent 

Councilman Yaccarino       
Councilman O’Toole       
Councilwoman Homan       
Councilwoman Lovisolo       
Councilman Daloisio       
Councilman O’Connell       

 
Motion Second Yes No Abstain Absent 

Councilman Yaccarino       
Councilman O’Toole       
Councilwoman Homan       
Councilwoman Lovisolo       
Councilman Daloisio       
Councilman O’Connell       
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INTRODUCTION OF ORDINANCES: 

 

The Municipal Clerk read the title of the ordinance into the record: 
 

ORDINANCE 25-04:  AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND CHAPTER 53 OF THE CODE OF THE 

BOROUGH OF ALLENDALE, “OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES”, TO FIX THE SALARIES, WAGES 

AND COMPENSATION OF THE OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES OF THE BOROUGH OF 

ALLENDALE FOR THE YEAR 2025. 

 

The vote was recorded, and a roll call was conducted as follows: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(See Ordinance 25-04 attached and made a part hereof) 

 

The Municipal Clerk read into the record the following: “Ordinance 25-04 has been 

introduced upon first reading and will be published in the Wednesday, February 19, 2025 

edition of the Record and will be taken up for further consideration and final passage at the 

meeting of the Mayor and Council on Thursday, February 27, 2025 at 7:00 pm or soon 

thereafter.” 
 

RESOLUTIONS: 
 

The Municipal Clerk read into the record: 
 

RESOLUTION 25-72:  Resolution of The Borough Council of The Borough of Allendale, 
in the County of Bergen, New Jersey, Covenanting to comply with the provisions of the 
Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended, applicable to the exclusion from gross 
income for federal income tax purposes of interest on obligations issued by the 
Borough of Allendale and authorizing the Mayor, Borough Clerk, Chief Financial Officer 
and other Borough Officials to take such action as they may deem necessary or 
advisable to effect such compliance and designating a $5,758,000 Bond Anticipation 
Note, dated February 21, 2025, payable February 20, 2026, as a "Qualified Tax-Exempt 
Obligation" pursuant to Section 265(b)(3) of The Internal Revenue Code if 1986, as 
amended. 
 

 
Motion Second Yes No Abstain Absent 

Councilman Yaccarino       

Councilman O’Toole       

Councilwoman Homan       

Councilwoman Lovisolo       

Councilman Daloisio       

Councilman O’Connell       
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The vote was recorded, and a roll call was conducted as follows: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(See Resolution 25-72 attached and made a part hereof) 
 

APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA: 

 

The vote was recorded, and a roll call was conducted as follows: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(See Resolutions 25-73 through 25-84 attached and made a part hereof) 

 

(For the Record, Councilman Yaccarino abstained Resolution 25-83 and yes to the balance) 

 

ADMINISTRATION: 

 

Council Committee Reports 

 

Councilman Matthew O’Toole, Public Safety, stated, the Public Safety Committee met the 

other night.  We had an excellent meeting.  Joe was very instrumental at the meeting.  We 

discussed crosswalk signs that are missing downtown which are to be reinstalled in the near 

future.  The contractors are waiting for the weather to cooperate.  We discussed our police 

force and the fact that we have conditional offers sent to police candidates who are either 

certified or finishing up the academy.  LEAD training is in full swing at Brookside School.  

This evening, we had the second reading of the two ordinances that have to do with parking 

in town.   

 
Motion Second Yes No Abstain Absent 

Councilman Yaccarino       

Councilman O’Toole       

Councilwoman Homan       

Councilwoman Lovisolo       

Councilman Daloisio       

Councilman O’Connell       

 
Motion Second Yes No Abstain Absent 

Councilman Yaccarino     25-83  

Councilman O’Toole       

Councilwoman Homan       

Councilwoman Lovisolo       

Councilman Daloisio       

Councilman O’Connell       
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Spots in front of the community center are for the use of those using the community center, 

not for the parking of residents at The Vale.  We will start enforcing that now that the 

ordinance had its second reading.  The second was the five-minute parking spot downtown 

in front of Terrie O’Connell Realtors.  What we are designating that spot for is for rideshare 

and food delivery pickups.  Hopefully, this is going to cut down on some of the illegal parking.  

Finally, I’d just like to remind everyone that on March 27th, from 1:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m., at 

the Fire House, we are, again, hosting the Gary Letizia Memorial Blood Drive.   

 

Councilwoman Susanne Lovisolo, Finance, Human Resources, Administration and Information 

Technology, Land Use and Construction Code, stated, there’s not much to report right now 

because we haven’t had our monthly meetings yet for Land Use Committee, which will be the 

morning of the 27th.  That week we will also have our next Finance/HR/Admin meeting.  On 

that note, I just want to say if you haven’t taken a look at all the improvements at Borough 

Hall.  As you can see there is new carpeting and painting in this area, but down in our borough 

clerk’s office we removed some of the old furniture and replaced it with new desks.  The rug 

will remain the same, but will be cleaned.  The computer at the counter window was just 

shifted to the other side to give the staff the ability to see the people at the window more 

clearly. Municipal Clerk, Linda Cervino, thanked the DPW for taking the old desks out.  

Councilwoman Lovisolo said the library is going to come to our next meeting and give a status 

report for all the great things that went on in the library last year.   

 

Councilwoman Lovisolo stated that the date for the environmental day got moved to May 3, 

2025.  

  

Councilman Joseph Daloisio, Public Works & Public Utility/ Public Safety stated our last 

meeting was early January.  We are scheduled for our next regular meeting next week.  I did 

touch base with our DPW Superintendent.  The DPW has been working on clearing the snow 

with our contractor who plows our roads.  They’ve done some miscellaneous repairs at 

different borough facilities.  They are getting ready for spring and updating some of the fields.  

If there are any issues around town please don’t hesitate to call the DPW.  Notify them and 

someone will respond. 

 

Councilman Yaccarino, Facilities, Parks and Recreation/ Land Use and Construction Code, 

stated, that we are full steam ahead on the concession stand. We are having weekly huddle 

meetings Tuesday at three o’clock.  We are on track for opening day as planned.  We are 

very diligent in working with our stakeholders to make sure that we continue to remain on 

schedule to make sure that that project is coming together.  Our first Allendale Sports Alliance 

meeting of the year we’re looking to have on Monday, February 24th, so we’re looking to 

discuss scheduling for the year regarding the spring sports, field updates and things of that 

nature.    
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Councilwoman Elizabeth Homan, Finance, Human Resources, Administration and Information 
Technology, Public Works & Public Utility, stated, we are in constant communication with 
Veolia.  I know that there have been several residents that have had concerns about water 
bills and we are in conversation with them.  I do encourage individuals that are having a 
concern about their water bill to call Veolia.  To escalate it up, ask for a manager.  If they 
are really not getting the satisfaction that they need, they do have the BPU as an opportunity 
to reach out to them.  I also encourage them to send myself an email at 
lizhoman@allendalenj.gov because I don’t read Facebook, so that’s not a place that I will be 
advocating from.   
 
As far as sewer, there’s a lot going on.  I have coordinated a meeting with the Bergen County 
Utility Authority where we will be talking about several topics; how to better improve our 
sewer system here in Allendale as that is our second largest budget item next to public safety.  
So, it’s certainly something that if we can improve the sewer system by spending money on 
repairs and mitigate some of the I & I and inflow that goes into the pipes that would be 
excellent.  Mayor Wilczynski and I also met with Senator Schepisi after the last council 
meeting, so we’re working through some different ideas with her to make sure Allendale has 
the best foot forward.       
 
Councilman Edward O’Connell, Facilities, Parks and Recreation, was absent. 
 
Staff Reports: 
 
Linda Louise Cervino, Municipal Clerk, stated that the Primary Election date has been 
changed from June 3, 2025 to June 10, 2025.   
 
Michael Dillon, Police Chief, has no report. 
 
Alison Altano, CFO/Borough Administrator, is not present. 
 
Andrew Agugliaro, DPW Superintendent, is not present. 

 
Ray Wiss, Borough Attorney, stated, we are still working with Veolia on easements and some 
issues.  We are still trying to reconcile with respect to The Vale and the Community Center 
regarding parking, drainage and other things.  There is a new litigation initiated by a resident 
against Veolia and we are monitoring that litigation and seeing where it goes and hopefully 
the borough doesn’t end up being a party to that matter.  With respect to the diversion 
process, which is the Green Acres process that we’ve talked about before, we think that our 
borough engineer should be in shape very, very shortly to file what’s called a preapplication.  
That is, ultimately, to try to dedicate to Green Acres a passive recreation an area on New 
Street, DPW facility to satisfy Green Acres with respect to a prior issue decades ago involving 
a line that was inserted over Green Acres property.  So, we’re hoping to get that process 
kicked off.  It will probably be a lengthy process spanning from 9 to 12 months until we get 
it reconciled, but we’re hoping to initiate that by next week.   

 

mailto:lizhoman@allendalenj.gov
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The other matter is there is a litigation in which we are involved with a developer in Saddle 

River.  There have been discussions with the developer, with Saddle River, with the Fair 

Share Housing Counsel since the project in Saddle River does involve some of their low- and 

moderate-income units from their third round.  There is hope that there will be mediation in 

short order to try to reconcile things.  It is a formal litigation to which the borough is a party.  

The developer having seen our brief has not decided to add Saddle River as a party.  So, they 

are now a part of the conversation which was always a missing element.     

 

MAYOR’S REPORT ON BEHALF OF COUNCILPRESIDENT, LIZ HOMAN: 

 

Councilpresident Liz Homan read Mayor Wilczynski’s report.  She stated, in talking about the 

community center, we have had a successful rollout of our community center.  We are happy 

to accommodate so many of Allendale’s groups and volunteer organizations such as ARC, the 

Holiday Observers and the XYZ Club.  We also have a new pickle ball director who is helping 

us manage pickle ball players.  Currently, we are keeping it Allendale only.  We ask for 

patience from our residents as we navigate through our systems and the operations.  So far, 

everybody has been very positive and we all hope that that continues.   

  

For Fair Share Housing we have been very busy meeting the aggressive timelines that have 

been set by the affordable housing mandates.  There is a great team in place and we are 

working hard to strategically balance the need for affordable housing and the character of 

our town.  Another aspect of this is protecting our infrastructure for not only what we need 

to build here in Allendale, but also from the mandates that neighboring towns have.  

Unfortunately, lawyers are now involved.  It really is to protect Allendale and the Allendale 

residents because we do have limited infrastructure.  The sewers were installed in the 1960’s, 

and since then, we've seen tremendous developments. 

 

We are also planning for more town halls in the spirit of transparency.  Dates will be 

announced soon.  Mayor Wilczynski and the council are working on the goals of each borough 

by committee and look forward to sharing with the public at our first town hall.     

 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:   None. 

 

NEW BUSINESS:    None. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS ON ANY MATTER: 
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Mark Savastano, 38 Vreeland, Allendale, stated we had our first in-person meeting for the 

Green Team at the community center.  I wrote a note to Amy and Mayor Emeritus Liz and 

thanked them.  It’s a wonderful space.  It’s delightful.  Everything worked great.  Thank you 

to Tyler Yaccarino for providing that code that we needed for the tv.  We did a Zoom meeting 

as well as an in-person meeting so that people who couldn’t make it could see it as well and 

participate.   

 

We are having an EPS collection on Saturday.  We will be transporting on Sunday.  It will be 

at the train station in Ramsey from 10 a.m. to 12 p.m.  Normally, they would run their own 

event, but because they were having problems with their environmental commission we 

agreed to have our team run the event in Ramsey and process the material.  We want the 

public to get used to the fact that it’s going to go between the three municipalities.   

 

Mr. Savastano turned the mic over to Krithi Vedam (phonetic) and Carlton Frost who will tell 

you a little bit about some changes they are going to make to the event.   

 

Krithi Vedam, from Northern Highlands, Allendale, stated, I learned about The Green Team 

when I contacted Mark about trying to create some initiative to help the litter in our town.  

I’ve always looked to make the earth a better place to live in.  Every time I see litter across 

the streets, I always pick it up.  I wanted to make more of a widespread impact of this.  I 

already volunteer at MEVO, the Mahwah Environmental Volunteer Organization, where I 

volunteer on both of their farms.  But I still wanted to make more of an impact on our local 

community here.  This is why I wanted to initiate a town-wide litter cleanup in Allendale.  I 

already spoke with Carlton to strategize and plan for expanding on the existing litter clean 

up that happens in the spring.  Some areas that we were thinking of focusing on were 

Crestwood, especially on the sand, and also the area around and behind ACME, especially the 

brook, which tends to have a lot of trash which isn’t very good for our town.  Since we’re 

going to be near ACME, I was going to ask the managers for the donations of bags to use to 

help with the litter cleanup.  If any of you have an area that you would like to see addressed 

in the town, please let us know. 

 

I already have about seven people interested, but we are also thinking about collaborating 

with the Environmental Club at Highlands to get more volunteers.  Also, we spoke to Mrs. 

Weiss (phonetic) about collaborating with athletic teams like the football team.  If you have 

any suggestions, feel free to let any of us know.  As always, your participation is also 

welcomed if you would like to help out with the litter cleanup.  I hope you think this is a good 

idea to implement in Allendale.  Thank you so much for listening.   
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Councilwoman Homan said, I think it’s awesome.  I have always noticed Carlton always 

cleaning up when he’s walking through Crestwood.  I think the fact that you’re expanding that 

and trying to encourage students.  It would be very nice to get groups together.  Once you 

start realizing how much litter there is it becomes something that you’re more aware of.  I 

think it’s great.            

 

No one else from the public came forward. 

 

ADJOURNMENT: 

 

There being no further business to come before the Mayor and Council, on a motion by 

Councilman Daloisio, second by Councilman O’Toole and unanimously carried, the meeting 

was adjourned at 7:32 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

 

____________________________________________   03/13/2025    

Linda Louise Cervino, RMC       Date Approved 

Municipal Clerk 




































































































